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Brother in Christ, thank you very much for always praying for me. I know that the 

prayers have been answered and that I have a great strength in the Lord, and 

that while at a distance you all continue in constant prayer for the missionaries, 

one of them being myself. 

The purpose of this letter is to present to you all what has happened in the 

month of March in the ministry I am part of in Roatan, letting you know that God 

continues working through many people. 

On March 8th, we were able to have a youth service. We met at the church to 

have the teaching and later went to have sports activities at one of the beaches 

on the island. It was a great blessing! Many brothers in the church got involved, 

and we had 32 young people!

We continue having evangelism and bringing the Gospel to the people of 

Roatan. How important it is for every Chrisitan to share the good news of 

salvation. 

As you all know Noe Munguia whom was someone that I discipled, he is serving 

God faithfully and brings me much pleasure to see him and his family love the 

work on God. I ask that you pray for this family. Recently, I finished giving 

discipleship studies to brother Ariel Munguia. 

Saturday, March 29th we had a Bible club in Aldin, a region of limited resources. 

We know that need is in every part, even to the ends of the earth, but even 

knowing that we were able to have a great amount of children and parents that 

heard the Word of God. One child can be called by the Lord, and even though we 

don’t know the future, we are aware of the power of the Gospel. 



The church keeps going, brothers growing in their spiritual lives and 

giving their lives to the Lord Jesus. 

While the Roca Solida school, that is one of the ministries that the 

church, has suffered for years with problems from the Department of 

Education, the school has been a lighthouse to many families, not just 

for its good education but also because it is a Christian school. Many 

souls have come to the feet of Jesus and many have chosen a different 

life for God. While we have been working in order to keep all of our 

papers in order, we need our operating license. If we do not have that 

permission, they will fine the school and they could even close it. Only 

your prayers and the provision of God can help us. 

On the other hand, and on the personal side, I have 3 months until my 

wedding. My fiancée and I have served God all of our lives and we 

would like to unite through matrimony to be able to glorify the Lord in 

a special way. The preparation of the wedding is going well as the date 

approaches. July 5th will be the special day where our lives will take a 

wonderful turn. 

I want to thank you each again because your prayers help me to stand 

firm and because I know that though you are far, you pray for me. I 

also want to express my gratitude for the economic support you have 

given me and pray that God multiplies your generosity. 



Prayer requests: 

1. My wedding

2. Spiritual growth in the church

3. The brothers in discipleship classes

4. That God takes control of the school situation

5. For the youth and families of our church

This has been my little report for you all. I will send more information of 

the things that are happening in my life and the ministry. Until then, I 

close this letter. 

Sincerely, 

 Moises Escobar.


